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JUNE 2024 REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 
 
Chairman Ledebuhr called the June 6, 2024 town board meeting to order at 6:00PM. Other board members present included Supervisors Feine and 
Hongerholt, Clerk Florin and Treasurer Deboer.  
 
Chairman Ledebuhr called for the reading of the Secretary’s Report, which the Clerk then read aloud. Supervisor Hongerholt motioned to approve the 
Secretary’s Report as read. This motion was seconded by Supervisor Feine. Chairman Ledebuhr called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of 
approval.   
 
Chairman Ledebuhr called for the reading of the Treasurer’s Report. Treasurer Deboer reported aloud the following balances ending April 30, 2024:  
 

Fund Number Fund Amount 
100 General Fund $379,181.20 
201 Road & Bridge Fund $115,787.63 
210 Fire Fund $7,146.32 
220 Ambulance Fund $34,079.27 
230 Solid Waste Fund $8,102.91 
240 Street Light Fund $935.59 
250 Equipment Fund $264,657.13 
260 CARES Act Fund $0.00 
270 ARPA Fund $10,477.50 
404 Park Acquisition & Development Fund $2,234.80 
Grand Total  $822,602.35 

 
 
Supervisor Feine then motioned to approve the Treasurer’s Report as read. This motion was seconded by Supervisor Hongerholt. Chairman 
Ledebuhr called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of approval.  
 
Supervisor Feine made a motion to pay the bills. This motion was seconded by Supervisor Hongerholt. Chairman Ledebuhr called for a vote which 
was unanimous in favor of approval.  
 
Treasurer Deboer and Joan Redig are planning to work on a flower garden on the north side of the building.  
 
Mr. Wally Wilkemeyer was in the audience and apologized to Corey Benson for an incident where he blew up at Corey after he mowed some flowers 
along the road in front of his house.  
 
Corey Benson – spring mowing has been completed. Chairman Ledebuhr mentioned that the chloride will be applied next week.  
 
Chairman Ledebuhr updated the board on the annual gravel application. A total of 3,148.93 ton has been applied on specific roads which will complete 
the seasonal application. This is well short of the expected 6,000 ton that the board had originally been expected, so this will save us around $31,000.  
 
Supervisor Hongerholt motioned to create a new separate fund for Sealcoating. This motion was seconded by Supervisor Feine. Chairman Ledebuhr 
called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of approval. 
 
Supervisor Hongerholt motioned to transfer $10,000 from the Road & Bridge Fund to the new Sealcoating fund. Motion seconded by Supervisor 
Feine. Chairman Ledebuhr called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of approval.  
 
Chairman Ledebuhr mentioned that the chloride will be applied by Houston County this year.  
 
Supervisor Hongerholt motioned to adopt the resolution Appendix B to Authorize Contract with Interested Officer. Motion seconded by Supervisor 
Feine. Chairman Ledebuhr called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of approval. 
 
The board reviewed the building permit from Tom VanGundy. Supervisor Hongerholt motioned to approve zoning permit application # 2024-Z-245197 
for Thomas VanGundy. This motion was seconded by Supervisor Feine. Chairman Ledebuhr called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of 
approval.  
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Supervisor Feine motioned to hire Rich Botcher as our township road sprayer for $26/hour. This motion was seconded by Supervisor Hongerholt. 
Chairman Ledebuhr called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of approval.  
 
Clerk Florin provided an update from emails to the board.  
 
Chairman Ledebuhr explained that we need to bill Hart Township for the portion of the rock that we normally bill them for. Clerk will take care of this.  
 
Chairman Ledebuhr requested that the clerk forward any building permits to his email from now on. Clerk Florin confirmed that he will forward them to 
all 3 supervisors from now on.  
 
Clerk Florin downloaded CTAS 2024 and now the calculation is being included in the system and printed on the employees check stubs.  
 
With no additional business to conduct, Supervisor Hongerholt motioned to adjourn the June 2024 Money Creek Town Board Meeting. This motion was 
seconded by Supervisor Feine. Chairman Ledebuhr called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of adjournment. The meeting adjourned at 
7:06p.m.  
 
Adam Florin 
Clerk, Money Creek Township 
Houston County, MN 
608.797.2515 
amflorin@acegroup.cc 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


